
RUSSELL H. CONWELL MIDDLE MAGNET SCHOOL   
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Conwell Students: 
 
  
This year has been an incredible journey, and I am so proud of you. You have worked 
extremely hard and have made so much significant progress this year, and teachers have 
shared the same sentiments.  Thank you for sharing wonderful memories throughout the 
year, such as the Valentine’s Day dance and Cougar Cash-Ins. 
 
This year was also filled with an unprecedented interruption.  We were well on our way 
heading into spring break and PSSA testing when the world was hit with the COVID-19 
pandemic. This outbreak made our world very difficult for you and your families.  However, 
you have survived because you are resilient and self-reliant. 
 
This summer will be even more challenging because we can no longer do things the way we 
did in years past; however, I’m confident that you will stay safe, do your best to keep out of 
harm’s way and continue to practice social distancing.  Please have an enjoyable summer 
vacation. 
  
This year has come to an end.  However, I will be available throughout the summer, so 
please feel free to contact me, anytime; day or night at (215) 704-6255.  Moreover, to my 
eighth graders, I wish you, fair winds and following seas! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mr. James Washington 
Climate Manager  
 


